MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 8, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, August 8, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 11, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:1. The levee inspection was completed in July. 2. The lights that were out on the end of Fifi Island has been replaced. 3.DNR has issued the permit for maintenance to the levees and the Corps is reviewing. 4. We are working on building breakwaters along Bayou Thunder. We are looking at different options on the placement of the breakwater. 5. The general engineering contract between GIS Engineering and the levee district will be overbudgeted. Joint motion by the commissioners of the levee district to approve adding $100,000.00 to the budget for general engineering. This would include permit applications and attending meetings on behalf of the levee district.

Mr. Kevin Keiser from T Baker Smith was recognized and stated they surveyed between Cypress Lane to Birch and have recommendations to either raise the roads in some places or build a levee system to help keep rain and high tides from flooding homes and businesses.

President Camardelle stated that he is working with Senator Cassidy, the Corps, State Officials, and Jefferson Parish Officials on the repairs to the Hurricane Protection System. The levee board goes to Washington DC in September to help get funding from the Federal delegation. We then go back to DC in January and March with the other levee boards to follow up and update the Louisiana Delegation with projects, funding, and any problems we are currently facing.    Mr. Camardelle met with Congressman Graves here on the island. The Corps will be dredging Bayou Rigaud from Beacon 8 coming into the pass. The spoils are currently being targeted to Grand Isle but we are working on getting the spoils from the dredging to Fifi Island. 
President Camardelle says to be prepared for this storm season as there are storms coming off Africa that might affect us. Mr. Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Governor Edwards, CPRA, Town Officials, Jefferson Parish Council Members Templet and Roberts, and Grand Isle Port Commissioners on working together on Tropical Storm Cindy as a wakeup call for what is to come from weather conditions and working together for whatever we need and being available for assistance.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

President Camardelle stated that we are getting insurance prices for the new tractor and mower. He is also working on getting golf carts on Elmer’s Island.

Commissioner Besson questioned leasing levee board property by the landfill. It was stated that the levee board attorney is looking into the property to see if we still own the property and if we do he will work on a lease for the camp owners in question.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:13 p.m.
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